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As we approach the end of what has been a truly remarkable term, I
want to take a moment to reflect on our collective achievements

and express my heartfelt gratitude to the entire school community.
This term has been filled with inspiring learning, exceptional

teamwork, and a sense of joy that resonates throughout our school.

One of the true highlights of the term was our incredible Christmas
Fair. It was heart-warming to see our community come together in
such a special way, with parents, staff, and pupils working hand-in-

hand to create an event that truly captured the spirit of
togetherness. The festive stalls, joyful music, and delicious treats

brought smiles to faces of all ages, while the generous
contributions made by so many will go a long way to supporting

school projects and initiatives in the new year. Moments like these
remind us that our school is not just a place of learning but a

vibrant community where we support, celebrate, and uplift one
another.

Academically and creatively, our students continue to shine. From
impressive performances in classrooms to outstanding

contributions in lessons, their dedication and enthusiasm never fail
to amaze me. None of this would be possible without the

unwavering support of our dedicated staff and families. It is your
partnership that enables us to nurture every child's potential and

celebrate their successes.
As we look ahead to the holidays, I hope you take the time to relax,
recharge, and enjoy the magic of the season with loved ones. I am
immensely proud of all that we have achieved together this term,

and I look forward to welcoming everyone back in January for what
I am sure will be another inspiring chapter.

Finally, as promised, here's a little Christmas joke to brighten your
day: Why was the snowman looking through the carrots? Because

he was picking his nose!

Wishing you all a joyful, peaceful, and merry Christmas.
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A wonderful warm welcome to our new staff Mrs. Townsend, Miss Baxter
and Ms. Dickson who have been working with our new SEN provision -

Maple Class. 
Have a read about some fun facts about our new staff below.

New Staff Members

Favourite subject: Arts and CraftsHobbies: Candle makingFavourite football team: ArsenalPets: 1 German Shephard calledMaia
Favourite book: Squirrels whosquabbled.
Favourite film: The Holiday

Mrs. Townsend

Favourite subject: Art and Music

Hobbies: Reading, Running

Favourite football team:

Chealsea

Pets: 1 cat called Hector

Favourite book: Little darlings by

Jacqueline Wilson

Favourite film:  Love Actually

Miss Baxter

Favourite subject: Forest School
Hobbies: Whittling, making things from wood
Favourite football team: Chelsea
Pets: 4 cats, 3 house rabbits 
Favourite book:  Anne of Green Gables by Lucy Maud Montgomery
Favourite film: Frozen

Ms. Dickson



We are thrilled to share that Downe Primary School has recently been
featured in the press! The article highlighted our commitment to excellence

in education, our vibrant community spirit, and some of the fantastic
initiatives our students and staff have been working on. This recognition is a

testament to the hard work and dedication of everyone in our school
community. Stay tuned for more updates as we continue to make strides

and celebrate our achievements together!

Press Release



........

School Council

The school was buzzing with excitement as staff members got ready for the
annual display contest, judged by the ever-watchful school council. Teachers,

administrators, and support staff turned ordinary spaces into amazing
showcases, with themes ranging from historical events to futuristic ideas. Bright
colors, creative designs, and interactive elements brought each display to life.
The school council, made up of student representatives, walked around with
clipboards, taking notes and scoring everything on creativity, originality, and

overall presentation. It was a fun mix of teamwork and friendly competition that
left everyone feeling inspired by the creativity around them.

Congratulations to Miss Townsend, whose RE display wowed all of the children!



This term the Eco Council have been focussng on how we can recycle in
school, particularly looking at our use of paper and how we can reduce

that. All classes have been making use of their scrap paper draw to
ensure all paper is used on both sides before it is recycled. There are
recycling bins in all classes and around the school to help make sure

paper gets to the right bin. Some of the children made posters to stick
around the school to remind everyone of the importance of recycling. If

you have any other ideas of how we can recycle more in school please do
get in touch.

Mrs Slade, the Chief Operating Officer of The Pioneer Academy, came to
visit Downe and met with the Eco Council. She was very impressed and
emailed me to say “I found them very enthusiastic and articulate about
what the schools was doing to help the planet and keep it clean!”. Well

done Eco Council!
 

Eco Council



We  are very proud of our uniform as it represents our school and our values. We
are adding this as a reminder to ensure that parents have plenty of time to make

the necessary arrangements for all children to wear full uniform from January
2025.  We appreciate your support with this on a daily basis.

Uniform Expectations

Every Day Uniform



Willow and Sycamore class have thoroughly enjoyed their Forest School session
this term. We are so lucky to have such a brilliant outdoor space to explore! We
have had some creative challenges including building the tallest tower of sticks,
making firework pictures using natural materials and making spiders webs. They

have shown themselves to be excellent problem solvers and great at teamwork –
skills that will help them with their learning in the classroom. They have loved

hunting for bugs, an activity they come back to week after week. 

Forest School



......

Pantomime

On Tuesday 17th December, the staff
and children from Cedar, Oak,

Sycamore and Willow attended the
Pantomine at Fairfield Halls and

enjoyed watching ‘Snow White and
The Seven Dwarfs’. 

It’s a Christmas tradition at Downe
and we wanted to thank the FDS for

organising and a paying for this treat.
We’d also like to thank teh parent

helpers who made the trip possible!
The children loved the show and

especially the icecream during the
interval!



Music

Cedar Class recently took part in an exciting Samba band experience,
incorporating various traditional Brazilian instruments such as drums,
tambors, maracas, and go-go bells. This activity complemented their
class music lessons, where they explored the vibrant and rhythmic

genre of Samba. The children showcased their skills in a lively music
battle, drawing inspiration from Samba's energetic beats and rhythms.
To celebrate their hard work, parents were invited to watch a fantastic
performance, where every child participated with enthusiasm and flair.

The children did an amazing job, impressing everyone with their
dedication and musical talent



Term Dates
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MERRY CHRISTMAS!

From all the staff at Downe, we wish you a Merry
Christmas and a very happy new year


